
Wind towers-Georgia 
Sent 
By: Carolyn Branagan  On:Apr 04/14/16 10:34 AM 

To: PSB Clerk  
Cc: dontblastgeorgiamtn@comcastnet 

Dear Judith Whitney, 

I am hoping you will forward my message to the Public Service Board members. 

Georgia is my home town, where I grew up, was married and is where my husband and I have raised our 

children. Naturally I have been to Georgia Mountain many times. 

Last fall I visited the home of Melodie and Scott McLane. You probably are aware their home is within 

close walking distance of the wind towers. The noise emitted from the turbines is very loud. Melanie 

and I have spoken many times about the disturbance the noise causes in their home life and the lack of 

comfort it robs from the neighbors. I have visited Georgia Mountain on windy days and on calm days 

and have observed that even on calm days the turbines can be very loud. 

I understand the distress Scott, Melanie and their neighbors experience because of the noise from the 

turbines. Please do something to give them some relief. I suggest to start you could order full-time 

monitoring. Also lower noise limits should be implemented immediately at night to allow these people 

to sleep. 

If you need more information, please feel free to contact me at cbranagan@leg.state.vt.us. 

Rep. Carolyn Branagan 

Franklin-1, Georgia 

Vermont House of Representatives 

Sent from my iPad 
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